
ST. CATHERINE  OF  SIENA  ROMAN  CATHOLIC  CHURCH   

February 15, 2015 ðSixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH ! 
We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly 
invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to 
approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No 
matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or 
marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your 
personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no 
matter what your self -image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, 
loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York. 

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through 

worship, witness, and service. 

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es  

inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra 
comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio. 

PARISH  MISSION  STATEMENT 

St. Catherine of Siena Church is a Tompkins County Living Wage Employer  

DOMINICAN  REPUBLIC  YOUTH TRIP  2015  

On Saturday, eighteen of our parishioners (twelve youth and six adults) left St. Catherineõs for the Dominican 
Republic. They left in the small hours of the morning, with a prayer and blessing before boarding the bus, taking 
with them the clothing, medicine, and diapers donated by our parishioners. Please keep our pilgrims surrounded 
by your prayers as they bring love and support to our sister parish: Maura and Bridget Fetsko; Marie and Alex de 
Roos; Tammy and Cali Johnson; Jay, Vicky, and Megan Williamson; Lucia Younger; Lydia Albonesi; Izzy Comella; Brooke 
Lutzi; Tom Phillips; Teddy and Claire Galanthay; and Ann Marie Eckert. 

The itinerary for the trip is a full and active one:  

SaturdayñTravel to Philadelphia by bus, travel to Santo Domingo by plane. The Sisters will pick us up at the 
airport and bring us back to Monte Plata. Welcoming Mass and dinner before meeting our host families.  

SundayñTrip to the beach with the youth of St. Anthonyõs Parish. Evening meeting with the Lay Missionaries. 

MondayñSpend the morning and early afternoon at the Port§l de Bel®n. Travel with the youth of St. Anthonyõs 
to a waterfall. Evening spent with the youth of St. Anthonyõs.  

TuesdayñSpend the day in Santo Domingo, seeing the city, learning its history, traveling with Sr. Iris on her 
purchasing trip to the market. Evening spent with youth of St. Anthonyõs, with our youth teaching them some 
crafts.  

WednesdayñMission work: painting the houses of two of the parishioners of St. Anthonyõs. Both houses have 
been built/repaired by 200 Club funds, and both families are dealing with disabilities. Return to the Portál by 
foot (and, in the words of Sr. Iris, òget to know the town and sweat on the road of penanceó). Evening Mass 
for Ash Wednesday. 

ThursdayñVisit Nagua, the city where the Sisters are starting a college dorm for young women from Monte 
Plata. Help with some of the construction/painting of the dorm. Evening spent with youth of St. Anthonyõsñ
them teaching us how to dance. 

FridayñBring some of the Portál children to the beach. This evening includes a talent show with the youth of St. 
Catherineõs and St. Anthonyõs. 

SaturdayñMorning lesson with the Sisters. Depart for the airport at 11:30 a.m., flight at 2:30 p.m., arriving in 
Philadelphia at 6:30 p.m., arrive back to St. Catherineõs around 11:30 p.m.  



MINISTRY  TEAM 
Pastor 
Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fmarcoux@dor.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ann Marie Eckert, ameckert@dor.org 
 

Director of Liturgical Music  
Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@gmail.com 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation  
Ashley Blank, ablank@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry  
Patricia Sipple, psipple@dor.org 
 

Communications Coordinator  
Jane Bonassar, jbonassar@dor.org 
 

Director of Finance & Administration  
Lawrence Wasser, lwasser@dor.org 
 

Bookkeeper  
Susan Dean, sdean@dor.org 
 

Organist  
Erika Vrabel-Linsdell  
 

Administrative Assistant  
June Haynor, istcathe@dor.org 
 

Maintenance Technician  
Jerome Srb 
 

Housekeeper  
Diane Tordel  
 

TRUSTEES 
Frank Fetsko, Kristin Campagnolo  
 

COUNCIL  CHAIRS  
Pastoral Council : Eileen Gravani 
Finance Council : Joe Kiely 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS  
Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets 
are available at all church entrances and at the office.  
 

STEWARDSHIP  
Our Sister Parish  
We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with 
St. Anthonyõs in the Dominican Republic. Donations to 
the òloose change bowlsó located at each Church entrance 
provide meals and education for over 100 children at the 
parish day care center.  
 

Almsgiving  
10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor 
and needy. 
 

Clothing for the Needy  
Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at 
the shed adjacent to the parking lot. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Mass Schedule  
Saturday: 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish: 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass Schedule  
Monday: 5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m. 
Brookdale Senior Living: 4th Tuesday of the month, 10:15 a.m. 
 

Accommodations:  
Gluten-free hosts are available; notify a staff member. 
Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation  
Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment  
 

Infant Baptisms  
Weõre so happy about the new addition to your family. 
Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. 
Please contact the office three months prior to the baptism.  
 

Marriage  
Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other 
sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the 
office at least six months before the wedding.  
 

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation  
Please contact the office for arrangements for individual 
anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or 
homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 
585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when 
family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer 
able to provide parishes with this information. If you would 
like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the 
Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish 
Office at 257-2493.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.)  
For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the 
Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.  
 

Holy Orders  
For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the 
Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or 
vocations@dor.org. 
 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES  
Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church 
 

Rosary 
Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church 
 

Prayer Groups  
Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet 
throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also 
meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert.  

St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
302 St. Catherine Circle, Ithaca, New York 14850 

607-257-2493 
www.stcathofsiena.org  /  www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca 

Office Hours: Mon.ïFri. 9 a.m.ï 4 p.m. (closed for lunch at 1 p.m.)  
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            STEWARDSHIP  OF TREASURE 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CATHOLIC  MINISTRIES  APPEAL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please prayerfully consider giving to the CMA.  

SCRIPTURE  READINGS  
 

Today 
Lv 13:1-2, 44-46; 1 Cor 10:31-11:1; Mk 1:40-45 
 

Next Sunday 
Gn 9:8-15; 1 Pt 3:18-22; Mk 1:12-15 
 
 

òWhether you eat or drink, or whatever you do, do 
everything for the glory of God.ó (1 Cor 10:31) 
 

PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please hold in prayer those who are sick: 

Betty Bromberick, Nora Hardy, Jossie Brissee, Liz 
Colucci, Laura Ann McClure, Jacy Conaway, Ann 
Morin, Gary Vrabel, Joyce Tessier, Laurie 
Konwinski, Ed Konwinski, Michael Billing, Marge 
Fernan, Alfonso Lentini, Mary Ellen Carollo, Gail 
Cooney, and Giana Lesselrott. 
 
Please hold in prayer those who have died in the 
peace of Christ: 
John Williamson (father of Jay Williamson) 

    WHATôS HAPPENINGðFEBRUARY 16ï22  

Monday, February 16ñPresidentsõ Day 
Parish Office Closed 
7:00 p.m. Scripture Study 
Tuesday, February 17 
8:00 a.m. Facilities Committee 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Mary & Jim Gilligan & Deceased Family 
 Members by The Family of Mary & Jim Gilligan 
4:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
Wednesday, February 18ñAsh Wednesday 
12:00 p.m. Ithaca Garden Club 
12:10 p.m. MASS: Our Godchildren by Jeff & Jane Doyle 
5:45 p.m. MASS: Edward Schano by Mary Schano 
6:30 p.m. Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
Thursday, February 19 
9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer 
10:30 a.m. Diocesan Confirmation Meeting 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir  
Friday, February 20 
9:00 a.m. COMMUNION  SERVICE 
9:30 a.m. Strength Training 
5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary 

Friday, February 20 (continued) 
6:00 p.m. Peace & Justice Stations of the Cross 
6:30 p.m. Lenten Soup Supper 
Saturday, February 21 
9:00 a.m. AA 
4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 p.m. MASS: Sgt. Michael J. Barra by The Moy Family and 
 Our Parishioners 
11:30 p.m. Youth D.R. Trip Returns Home 
Sunday, February 22 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Fernanda Saraiva Lima by Fran & Heidi 
 Kallfelz 
9:15 a.m. Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 
10:15 a.m. Youth Faith Formation 
10:15 a.m. Life & Faith: Sister Helen Prejean (DVD) 
11:30 a.m. MASS: Lorraine Mazza by Philip & Bobbie Iorio 
1:00 p.m. Unite Campaign Town Hall Meeting  
4:00 p.m. Middle School Youth Group  
4:00 p.m. High School Youth Group 
4:00 p.m. Spanish Community Choir  
5:30 p.m. SPANISH  MASS 
6:30 p.m. Spanish Community Gathering 

OFFERTORY INCOME , February 8, 2015 

Collection: $5,345 

EFT Donations: $4,132 

Mailed -in Donations: $3,905 

TOTAL : $13,382 

WEEKLY BUDGET : $10,577 

VARIANCE :  + $2,805 

Dominican Republic Bowls: $106 
Dominican Republic Bowls Weekly Budget: $250 
Variance:  - ($144) 



 

 

CRS RICE BOWLS 
If you donõt have children in Faith Formation and 
would like to participate in the CRS Rice Bowl this 
Lent, they will be available in the Church on Ash 
Wednesday, at the Simple Soup Suppers on 
Wednesday and Friday, and in the Parish Office. You 
can also go to www.crsricebowl.com  for videos, 
recipes, and other information to help you pray for 
and learn about people throughout the world. They 
also take online donations!  
 

LENTEN STATIONS  AND SIMPLE  SUPPERS 
Throughout the season of Lent, we will once again be 
hosting the Stations of the Cross each Friday night, 
followed by a Simple Supper. Our first Stations will 
take place on Friday, February 20, at 6 p.m., hosted 
by the Peace and Justice Committee, with dinner at 
approximately 6:30 p.m. Come to both, or either!  

Parish-Wide Opportunities  
 

TEACHING  MASS  
Unbelievably, the Teaching Mass was once again 
snowed out this week. Although we donõt want to 
jinx the weather, we have rescheduled it for Monday, 
February 23, at 5:30 p.m. We hope to see you there!  
 

WOMENôS EQUALITY  ACT 
This weekend you are being asked to sign a letter to 
the New York State Assembly, advocating for the 
passage of most of the provisions within the Womenõs 
Equality Act and asking that the expansion to 
abortion not be passed. Your signature on the letter 
will help our Catholic voice be heard ñstanding up 
for the rights of women and protecting life.  
 

200 C LUB  
There are still 43 tickets available for the 200 Club, so 
if you want one, please send a check to or stop by the 
Parish Office to purchase one (or more). This was the 
first week for our weekly drawings, and we are 
happy to announce that Stu Berg, Carolann Saggese, 
and Judy Shippy are our first $100 winners for 2015. 
Congratulations!  
 

UNITE  CAMPAIGN  TOWN  HALL MEETING   
We want you to get answers to your questions about 
our new Parish Center and the Unite campaign! We 
will be hosting a Town Hall Meeting next Sunday, 
February 22, from 1ð2:30 p.m. Come with your 
questions. All are invited.  
 

TEACH US TO PRAY DAY 
We have rescheduled our Lenten Teach Us to Pray 
Day to Sunday, March 22, to try to help more people 
participate in the day. The day will include three 
rounds of workshops that will give you an 
opportunity to experience many different forms of 
prayer (adoration, the rosary, praying through art, 
guided meditation, etc.) as well as learn more about 
prayer and liturgy. The day will be from 1 ð5 p.m. and 
you can come to all or any part of it. A schedule for 
the day will be available in a few weeks.  
 

ASH WEDNESDAY SOUP SUPPER 
Following the 5:45 p.m. Mass on Ash Wednesday, 
February 18, we will host our annual Simple Soup 
Supper in the Parish Center. Please bring a loaf of 
bread or some prepared fruit to share. We need 
volunteers to help set up, serve, and clean upñnot a 
large time commitment. Please contact Jeanne Luzzi 
at 257-5388 or jluzzi@twcny.rr.com  if you can help. 
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CABARET APPRECIATION  
A big round of applause to our performers at last 
weekõs Cabaret. Itõs not too early to start thinking 
about your act for next year! If you who werenõt at 
the Cabaret, here is what you missed: 
 

Our witty and humorous master of ceremonies, 
Juan Arroyo; our sound technician extraordinaire, 
Tom Loredo; Benjamin Anderson, who danced to 
Michael Jacksonõs òBillie Jeanó; Mick Linsdell, who 
shared òThe Legend of the Glasshouse 
Mountainsó; Nate Warren, who provided magic 
tricks; Betty Muka, who shared an Irish story and 
did a cute act with friends Ben and Nora Anderson 
and Jacqueline Grantz; Juliana, Jacqueline, Gabrielle, 
and Madeline Grantz, who sang òChitty, Chitty, 
Bang, Bangó; Stu Berg, who shared his magic 
tricks and on-call humor; Ana Maria Arroyo and 
Julianna Grantz, who sang òSeal Lullabyó; Juan 
Arroyo, who gave a comedic spoof on three 
familiar characters; Janet and Chris Strebel and Erika 
and Mick Linsdell, who danced the tango and the 
rumba; Jeannie Barnaba, who sang òMary Did You 
Know?ó with Tom Loredo on guitar; Tammy 
Johnson, who sang òBecause You Love Meó with 
Erika Linsdell on piano; Jeff and Jane Doyle, who 
sang two original pieces as well as a classic; Sally 
Ramirez, who sang two Joni Mitchell songs 
accompanied by Erika Linsdell; and Gertrude Vrabel 
and Erika Lindsell, who gave an impromptu 
yodeling performance. We are blessed to have so 
many talented parishioners!  

http://www.crsricebowl.com
mailto:jluzzi@twcny.rr.com


 

 

Adult Faith News  
 

LIFE  AND FAITH  SESSIONS 
This weekõs Life and Faith Session, entitled Seeing 
Jesus as both Human and Divine, will be presented by 
Carla Marceau. Here is how she describes it: We 
believe that Jesus Christ is both human and divine, 
but our images of Jesus tend to emphasize either one 
or the other. In this talk, I will present one way that 
people can picture Jesus that gives equal weight to 
both his humanity and his divinity.   The talk is based 
on my masterõs thesis work at St. Bernard's School of 
Theology and Ministry in Rochester, but it will not be 
academic or scholarly. To help me with the thesis, 
many St. Catherineõs parishioners participated in a 
survey of how they view Jesus, and I will present the 
results of the survey. Life and Faith Sessions take 
place from 10:15ð11:15 a.m. in the Parish Center. Next 
week we will hear from Sr. Helen Prejean, of Dead 
Man Walking fame (via DVD).  
 

SCRIPTURE  STUDY 
Once again our Scripture Study was snowed out, so 
we will be restarting this coming Monday, February 

16. All are welcome to join in this six -week Scripture 
Study on Introduction to the Bible. Scripture Study 
will take place on Monday evenings from 7 ð8:30 
p.m.  If you do not already have the books, you can 
get them at the meeting on Monday. The cost for the 
books is $20. Those interested should contact Carla 
Marceau at carla.marceau@gmail.com to register or to 
find out more about the program.   
 

Childrenõs/Youth Ministry 
 

ñIN THE LOOPò WITH  THE HIGH  SCHOOL 
YOUTH MINISTRY  
High School Youth Ministry will not meet this 
Sunday, February 15, due to school vacation. Many of 
our high schoolers are also currently visiting our 
sister parish in the Dominican Republic. We will 
resume our sessions on Sunday, February 22, with a 
session titled, òJournaling: An Act of Prayer.ó This 
session will introduce the youth to the spiritual 
discipline of journaling as a form of prayer. 
Participants will create their own journals filled with 
prayer ideas and inspiration. We are hoping this 
session will inspire our youth to journey into spiritual 
prayer as they enter the Lenten season.  We will also 
have pizza and celebrate February birthdays. 

MIDDLE  SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY  
Middle School Youth Ministry will not meet this 
Sunday, February 15, due to school vacation.  We will 
resume the Middle School Youth Ministry sessions on 
Sunday, February 22, with a session titled, òMusic Is a 
Prayer of a Generation: Using Popular Music to 
Pray.ó Often pop music gets a well-deserved bad rap 
for promoting non ðGospel values such as violence or 
alcohol and drug use. Yet every once in a while, there 
are songs that break through the usual negative stuff 
and can even be prayer-invoking. Some songs can and 
have inspired a generation. Ashley Blank will lead 
this session, which is designed for the middle 
schoolers to be open to praying everywhere and any 
timeñeven when they are listening to their favorite 
songs. This Sunday will also be a pizza party as we 
celebrate February birthdays. 
 

CHILDRENôS LITURGY  OF THE WORD AND 
CHILDRENôS FAITH  FORMATION  
Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word and Childrenõs Faith 
Formation will not be meeting this Sunday, February 
15. Classes will resume on Sunday, February 22.  
Father Joe will be stopping by the Childrenõs Faith 
Formation classes that day for his monthly òAsk 
Father Joeó question time. 
 

Stewardship Opportunities  
  

DOMINICAN  REPUBLIC  NEEDS 
The many donations that you provided were packed 
in suitcases and are already down in the Dominican 
Republic. If you are still interested in donating items, 
the biggest needs are for over-the-counter medicines, 
first aid supplies, and diapers, sizes 3 and 4. As 
always, your help is greatly appreciated. We do not 
need any additional luggage for the trip. Thanks to all 
those who donated alreadyñwe have more than we 
need!  
 

I THACA KITCHEN  CUPBOARD 
Volunteers are needed to help at the Ithaca Kitchen 
Cupboard food pantry. St. Catherine's provides 
volunteers on the 2nd and 4th Monday of each 

month from 1:30ð3:30 p.m. The Kitchen Cupboard is 
located at the Salvation Army, 150 N. Albany Street. 
Minimal time commitment is required. If you are 
interested or would like more information, please 
contact Maria Negley at marianegley@yahoo.com or 
644-7668.  
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From the Book of Ann Marie  

Dear Parish Family, 

As I write this, it is stunningly beautiful. White snow is everywhere, clinging to the trees; the sky 
is blue; and it all makes me wish I was a painter or a photographer, to try to capture this beauty 
for years to come. The snow of this winter has gotten a lot of attentionñboth here and 
throughout the country ñand it is sometimes easy to get caught up in our own experience of the 

snow and forget how it affects others.  

Two days ago, I came across an article written by Barbara Howard, who lives in Boston, called òA Blizzard of 
Perspective.ó The author was driving home from work at 1 a.m. and saw a mom sitting at a bus stop with a 
child sleeping across her lap. After driving by, she backed up and asked if they needed a ride. They accepted the 
offer, since the bus was running off schedule due to all the snow. The mom was returning from working in the 
kitchen at MIT. She had taken the bus from work to her momõs house to pick up her daughter, and then spent 
over 2 hours on buses to get to the bus stop where the author encountered them. There was still one more bus 
ride to get to their corner, then a quarter-mile walk up a very steep hill to the shelter where they are living. 
Barbara asked the young mom how she carried her sleeping daughter up such a steep hill in the snow, and the 
mom admitted that she couldnõt always do it. Sometimes she had to wake up her sleeping child and make her 
walk herself.  

Barbara Howard ended her piece with this:  

This young mother, trying to do right by her child, is a reminder that the day -to-day mechanics of being 
a member of the working poor is a ton of work. Even before clocking in to her job, she faces obstacles 
most of us never have to think about, and after clocking out, she and her little girl spend hours on buses 
only to face one last uphill climb. And then they do it all again the next day.  

This article was a great reminder to me of the incredible òuphill climbsó that so many people face each day to 
feed their children, care for their loved ones, and hold down a job, and how the snow makes what was already a 
hard life just that much harder. If I am late to work because of the snow, it is no big deal, but for many people it 
can result in their firing. If it takes me a little longer to get where I am going because of the snow, it probably 
takes a bus even that much longer, and missing one bus connection can mean the difference of an hourõs wages 
for someone who canõt afford that loss. I have a car to transport my groceries home, but imagine needing to 
carry them home on foot through the snow. My friendõs kids are going a little stir crazy with all the snow in 
Boston, but imagine what it must get like in a shelter when people have been stuck inside for days.  

We can all get a little tired of the snow, and the extra effort that a monthõs worth of snow demands, but 
perspective (òA Blizzard of Perspective,ó in this case) helps me to recognize the burdens that the snow bring to 
the working poor. Perhaps this perspective can make us each a little more patient with those we encounter 
throughout the rest of the winter. We never know what type of uphill climbs they are facing.  

I will be trading in the snow for the heat of the Dominican Republic this week. I am sure I will come home with many 
stories to share with you about what we see, hear, and encounter in Monte Plata. Have a good week, and a holy start to 
Lent. 

Peace, 

 

 
 
 

P.S. If you want to read the article, you will find it here: http://cognoscenti.wbur.org/2015/02/05/the -mom-

the-baby-and-the-bus-stop-barbara-howard  
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NOTRE DAME WOMENôS RETREAT 
òFaith Under Fireó is this yearõs theme for the Notre 
Dame Womenõs Retreat. Come spend time away on 
retreat and deepen your faith and your relationship 
with God. This yearõs theme will focus on keeping the 
faith in a secular world. The conference will be held 
March 20ð22 at the Notre Dame Retreat House, 
Canandaigua. For more information, contact Maureen 
Seeley at 607-589-6483 or mseeley@htva.net. 

  

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

February 14 Youth Trip to the D.R.  
February 18 Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 
February 20 Peace & Justice Stations of the Cross 
February 27 Childrenõs Stations of the Cross 
March 6 Shadow Stations of the Cross 
March 7 Adult Trip to the D.R.  
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WHY I W ANT TO GO TO THE DOMINICAN  REPUBLIC  
On March 7, thirteen people will travel to our sister parish in the Dominican Republic. This week, Mary Kay 
LaLonde explains why she is excited to make this trip: 
 
 

I am eagerly anticipating the opportunity to go to Monte Plata in an effort to visit our sister parish St. 
Anthonyõs. I have participated in the 200 Club for several years and have enjoyed the pictures and stories 
the youth have shared from their experiences. Their stories bring me back to my youth when I lived in 
Puerto Rico. The living conditions of many of the families are conditions I had witnessed as a child and 
still see today in some areas when I return to visit. I am grateful the trip is not being offered in an adult/
family format.  

I initially struggled with the focus of this trip not being a service trip. I wondered if the money I am 
investing in this trip could be better spent for those in the D.R. In conversation with a friend, and with 
further contemplation and prayer, I came to the realization that òbeing presentó is a gift that cannot be 
bought or sold, and is worth more than all the money in the world! I hope that my presence will offer 
support to those I meet in Monte Plata, to let them know that I/we care. It will also give me a chance to 
brush up on my very rusty Spanish!  

An added bonus will be the opportunity to get to know the other parishioners who will be sharing in this 
journey to Monte Plata. I will take lots of pictures, and of course, continue to participate in the 200 Club.  

I MMACULATE CONCEPTION  SCHOOL NEWS 
Valentines from pre -k students: òI love ICS because I 
like praying to God in the gym at morning 
prayeró (Santiago); òI love ICS because I love when 
Sr. Edna reads to us in the libraryó (Kelly); òI love ICS 
because I know that Jesus made usó (Nicholas).  

Applications for enrollment are available on our 
website, icsithaca.org, or from the main office. Keep in 
mind that our programs, especially pre -k, have been 
filling up fast, so turn in your registration application 
early to avoid being on a wait list.  

Are you an ICS alum? Check out the Alumni 
Associationõs Facebook page: Facebook.com/
groups/32585129571. 

 

DOUGôS FISH  FRY  
Notre Dame High School students from the Ithaca 
area who ride the Ithaca-to-Notre Dame bus are 
hosting a Doug's Fish Fry to Go fundraiser and bake 
sale from 11 a.m.ð6 p.m. on Friday, February 20 (the 
first Friday in Lent) at Ithaca Agway. Please help 
support the bus for these students. 

mailto:mseeley@htva.net


LITURGICAL  MINISTERS : FEB. 21/22  

5:00 P.M. 

Music   

Lector  
Bob Julian 
Steve Moolin 

Minister of 
Communion  

Ann Gifford - Host 
Terry Gifford- Host 
Tanya Petrich - Host 
Mary Lou Bailey-Smith - Cup 
Gail Carruth - Cup 
Mary Hutchens - Cup  
Jon Parmenter - Cup 
Lynn Szymanski - Cup 

Altar Server  
Claire Parmenter - Cross 
Lynne Walker - Book 

Minister of Hospitality  

Thomas Every - 1 (sub reqôd) 
Michael Petrich - 2  
Bob Pochily - 3 
John Sipple - 4 
 

9:00 A.M.  

Music   

Brookdale  Carla Marceau 

Lector  
Chris Bates 
Cecelia Linscott 

Minister of  
Communion  

Shanna Jesch- Host  
Bill Perkins - Host 
Colleen Perkins - Host 
Debbie Cherney - Cup 
Jerry Cherney - Cup 
Madeline LaRocca - Cup 
Jose Martinez - Cup 
Gregory Menzenski - Cup 

Altar Server  
Margaret Murphy - Cross 
Caelan Murphy - Book 

Minister of Hospitality  

Diane Dunham - 1  
Kevin Mahaney - 2 
Bernice Magee - 3 
Earl Hotchkin - 4 
Cathy Buttner - 5 
Ellen & Juan Pablo Garcia - 6 

11:30 A.M.  

Music   

Lector  
Nicole Irizarry 
Jim Madden 

Minister of 
Communion  

Dan Briotta - Host 
Deb Roe - Host 
Pat Wynn - Host  
John Balmer - Cup 
Robert Brown - Cup 
Nancy Cleveland - Cup 
Akoko Semon - Cup 
Jay Williamson - Cup 

Altar Server  
Elizabeth Clune - Cross 
Kenneth McLaurin III - Book 

Minister of Hospitality  

David Rathmann - 1 
Teresa Rathmann - 2 
Mila Veshcherevich - 3 
Rose Blinn - 4  
*** - 5 
Amanyi Richardson - 6  



 

 

H 
THE HEIGHT S 

CAFÉ & GRILL  
LUNCH  

MONDAY -FRIDAY 11:30 -2:30  

DINNER  

MONDAY -THURSDAY 5:00 -9:00  
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 5:00 -10:00  

903 HANSHAW RD., ITHACA, NY 14580  

607 -257 -4144  

 

 
 

 

 
 

Welcoming New Patients 

Internal Medicine & 
Hypertension 

2343 N. Triphammer Rd. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 
607-266-9100 

Across from McDonaldôs in the Lama Law 
Building 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

All Work Done On Premises 
 

 

 

 

 

257-1040 
Triphammer Shopping Mall 

IMMACULATE 
CONCEPTION 
SCHOOL 

PRE-K (AGES 3 AND 4) 
KINDERGARTEN ð 6TH GRADE 

A Christ-centered commitment to educational excellence. 

 

 
 
 

Corner of W. Buffalo St. and N. Plain St., Downtown Ithaca 

Located on N. Triphammer Rd. 
In front of the YMCA 

607-257-2233 
www.ciaoithaca.com  

 

 

 

Please support our 

Tompkins County Programs 
Samaritan Center 

Immigrant Services Program      
  Justice & Peace Ministry 

Family Empowerment Services 

607 272-5062 
324 W. Buffalo St., Ithaca 

 

 

 

Jay Williamson, CLU, ChFc 
Financial Representative 

 

179 Graham Rd., Ste. D 

Ithaca, NY  14850 

607-257-8665 

607-257-1847 fax 

jay.williamson@nmfn.com 

www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson 

 
 

 

 

LANSING  

CHIROPRACTIC  
OFFIC E 

Robert Brown, D.C. 
15 Auburn Rd. 

Lansing, NY 14882 
Tel: (607) 533 -4231 

 

Richard T. Prybyl, CRPCÈ 
Senior Vice President 
Branch Manager 
Financial Advisor 

Morgan Stanley 
Wealth Management 
130 East Seneca Street, Suite 500 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

Direct 607-274-8538   Fax 607-274-8555 
Toll free 800-633-6336 
richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com 

 

 

We invite you to shop and 

compare our quality and price. 

Downtown on the Commons 

272-1810 

 

Santana 
Construction Co.  
General home repair, small 

remodel, and building projects.  

Alejandro Santana 

416 W. Court St., Ithaca, NY 14850 

607-379-4987 
Email: santanaconstruction.co 

@gmail.com 

118 N. Tioga St., Suite 303 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

(607) 272-4040 
www.longappraisal.com 

Gary A. Bucci, Owner  

The Elizabeth Ann Clune 

Montessori
School of Ithaca 

 
Serving Children Ages 3 ð 14 

 
120 KING RD., ITHACA, NY  607 - 277 - 7335  

 

2826 North Triphammer Rd. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

607-257-3203 
www.michaleens.com 

With appreciation for the weekly gift of  
fresh flowers for the Parish Center. 
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607-273-6363 
107 W. Seneca St. Å Ithaca, NY 14850 
Between the Church and Clinton House 

 

www.icgiftshop.com 

Ithaca Agway 
Farm and Home 

Center 
 

213 S. Fulton St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

 
607-272-1848 

607-272-1706 (fax) 

RESTORATIVE & COSMETIC 

DENTISTRY 

Children and Adults 
 

Hanshaw Road at Pleasant Grove 

607-257-5700 

 

 

Every Day  

You Get  

Our Best!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Ferguson 
www.laughinggoatfiber.com 
Ithaca, NY  273-9212 

Mohair ï Cashmere ï Alpaca 
Homegrown  Hand dyed  Handmade 
Roving ï Yarn ï Finished Goods 

Continuous family service since 1942  

Ithacaðs only locally owned funeral home 

607 -272 -1922  

John F. Bangs (1917 -1974) - Jeffrey L. Bangs - Kevin P. Bangs  

ESTABLISHED 1950 
 
 
 
 

 

All your complete housing needs, from a 1-3 bedroom apt. or a 3-5 
bedroom luxury home. 
 
    

Radomir Stevanovic, MD 

ðDry Cleaning 
ðShirt Laundry 
ðGarment Storage 
ðLeather/Suede 
ðDaily 7AM-6PM 

ðBulk Cleaning 
ðDraperies 
ðWedding Gowns 
ðSilks & Knits 
ðSat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

Proven record of academic achievement 
Disciplined learning environment 
Educating the total child 

320 W. Buffalo St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 
(607) 273-2707 
icdcs@dor.org 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 

www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 

Ithaca, New York 

ELLEN MORRIS-KNOWER 
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker 

710 Hancock St., Ithaca, NY  14850 
607.220.5421 
607.257.0800 x421 

EMKIthaca@gmail.com 
www.EMKIthaca.com 
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